
 
Minutes of School Community Council Meeting 

Tuesday, September 1, 2015 

About 2:30 P.M. 

 

Brooke Petersen, Kristine Laws, Tabitha Kelly, and Brydi Sharp representing the Parent Members were in 

attendance.  

Ellen Hadfield, Melissa Huntington, Vondakay Lofley, and Sheresa Jensen were not in attendance.   

School Council Members in attendance were:  Carli O’Neil, Nancy Hansen, and Jerel Lofley. 

Brooke Petersen, Chairman, conducted the meeting.  

The minutes for the School Community Council Meeting held April 10, 2015, were reviewed.  Carli 

O’Neil made a motion to approve the minutes.  Nancy Hansen seconded the motion.  The minutes were 

approved.   

 

One School Community Council application has been received.  It was submitted by Sharon Burgess.  It 

was determined an election would not be necessary.  Vondakay Lofley’s term is ending.  Sheresa Jensen 

will no longer be serving as a member of the Council.  Brydi Sharp’s term is ending, but she is willing to 

continue to serve.  It was decided to accept Sharon Burgess as a member of the Council.  Brooke Petersen 

was to call Sharon and let her know.   

 

The meeting dates and times for our School Community Council for the 2015-2016 school year were 

determined as follows: 

 

Tuesday, October 6, 2015 

Tuesday, November 3, 2015 

Tuesday, January 12, 2016 

Tuesday, March 1, 2016 

Tuesday, April 5, 2016 

 

All meetings are to be held at 2:20 P.M. in the school library. 

 

The current School Land Trust plan for 2015-2016 was reviewed.  Some expenditures have been made for 

summer school salaries, projectors, and online software.  The online software program of Raz Kids was 

discussed.  Jerel Lofley is to look into the possibilities of purchasing it.  Reading Horizons K-3 software 

was discussed.  We have fifteen licenses for our school currently.  It is not online.  Education City, online 

software used at school and available at home for students was also discussed.   

 

For this year, we have received some additional money in addition to what was budgeted.   

 

The possibility of using Trust Land money to purchase Science Spin or other periodicals for student use 

was discussed.   

 

For this year extra money has been budgeted for the purchase of science materials.  Jerel Lofley is to 

inform the teachers so they can purchase appropriate materials. 

 

The possibility of including singing and learning to play the recorder with our fine arts was discussed.  

 

Last spring Carli O’Neil submitted Cleveland Elementary’s entry to Trust Lands for a chance to win 

$1000 dollars for our school, but we did not win. 

 

It was suggested that a formal motion be given to have Brydi Sharp continue as a member of the School 

Community Council for another term. 



 
Carli O’Neil made a motion to have Brydi Sharp continue as a member of the School Community Council 

and to accept Sharon Burgess as a member of the Council as well.  Brooke Petersen and others seconded 

the motion.  It was approved. 

 

Carli O’Neil moved to close the meeting.  Brydi Sharp and others seconded the motion.   

 

The meeting adjourned at about 3:15 P.M.   


